
Lunt's Heath

News
Friday 9th June 2023

“I hope that you have all had a lovely Whit holiday and that the children
have returned to school, raring to go! We have such an action-packed final
half term in school with so much going on! Starting next week, we have our
auditions for LH’s Got Talent, followed by our exciting Sports Week! Keep an
eye on all of the updates coming in the newsletter – including our parents’

evening and transition sessions.” 
Mr, D Paton, Headteacher

FORTHCOMING TRIPS - PLEASE MAKE SURE YOU HAVE COMPLETED THE EVOLVES

YEAR 2 INFANT MUSIC FESTIVAL = 28TH JUNE

YEAR 4 = THEATRE TRIP = 13TH JULY

 PE DAYS NEXT HALF TERM 
PE days next half term will remain the same.  PE will restart from Wednesday 7th June.

RL = Wednesday (Indoor) + Friday (Outdoor)
RH = Wednesday (Outdoor) + Friday (Indoor)

CLASS 1L = Wednesday (Indoor) + Friday (Outdoor)
CLASS 1H = Wednesday (Outdoor) + Friday (Indoor)

Y2 = Monday (Indoor) + Thursday (Outdoor)
Y3 = Tuesday (Outdoor) + Thursday (Indoor)
Y4 = Wednesday (Indoor) + Friday (Outdoor)
Y5 = Monday (Outdoor) + Thursday (Indoor)
Y6 = Tuesday (Indoor) + Thursday (Outdoor)

LUNT'S HEATH'S GOT TALENT - AUDITIONS NEXT WEEK
We are delighted to announce the return of Lunt's Heath's Got Talent.  If your child has a talent:

singing, comedy, dance or a performance of any kind that they would like to share they can 
audition for our school talent show next week:

EYFS = MONDAY (Opposite their trip to Birchfield Gardens)
Y1 = FRIDAY

Y2 = MONDAY
Y3 = THURSDAY

Y4 = WEDNESDAY
Y5 = MONDAY
Y6 = TUESDAY

One winner from each class will be chosen to represent the class in the final.

SUNCREAM AND HATS

 SPORTS DAY - DATE CHANGE = FRIDAY 23RD JUNE
Unfortunately, due to timetable clashes we have had to move SPORTS DAY to 

Friday 23rd June (during Sports' Week) = KS2 am and KS1 pm.  We apologise for any inconvenience
caused.  Our reserve day will remain the same.

CAREERS' DAY - FRIDAY 30TH JUNE
On Friday 30th June, we will be holding our annual Careers' Day.  We are seeking the help

and support of parents, grandparents and relatives; that are available to donate their time
during this day to share information about their career with our children.  

Please see later in the newsletter for more information, see the letter attached to your
email and contact Miss Fazackerley directly: reina.fazackerley@luntsheath.halton.sch.uk 

if you are available to help. 

PTFA MEETING - MONDAY 12TH JUNE - 5.30PM

Our current heatwave is due to continue into next week.  Please continue to send your child to
school wearing  long lasting sun cream and a sun hat on days when the weather is hot, as staff

cannot apply sun cream to the children.  Please make sure the children bring a bottle to school filled
with water so that they can remain hydrated.  

EYFS BIRCHFIELD GARDENS - MONDAY 12TH JUNE - RL =9.15AM / RH =1.00PM
The children in EYFS will be going on a minibeast hunt to Birchfield Gardens on Monday 12th June. 
 The children in Class RL will go in the morning at 9.15am and the children in Class RH will go in the

afternoon after lunch leaving school at 1.00pm.  
If you have volunteered to help, then please attend the school office at 9.00am (RL) or 12.45pm (RH).

YEAR 2 - TATTON HALL
2L = WEDNESDAY 14TH JUNE / 2H THURSDAY 15TH JUNE

The children in Year 2 will be going on their school trip to Tatton Hall.  On this day they should be
dressed as as a Victorian; for more information, see the letter attached to your evolve for costume
suggestions.  The children will need a packed lunch in a disposable bag.  Parent volunteers for the

trip will be informed directly by the class teacher if they are required.

As part of the PTFA's registration for Charity status, we need to adopt a new Constitution.
The Constitution is our governing document. We are therefore holding an Extraordinary

General Meeting (EGM) on Monday 12th June to formally vote on the adoption of this
document. As part of this meeting we will also be accepting nominations for Trustees and

voting on these. We welcome all parents and friends of Lunt's Heath to attend.

LUNT'S HEATH'S GOT TALENT - THURSDAY 22ND JUNE - 6PM

FATHER'S DAY SECRET PRESENT SHOP - FRIDAY 16TH JUNE = PAYMENT REQUIRED BY 14.6.23
Please see information poster later in the newsletter for more information.



Lunt's Heath




RECEPTION = Euan Hatfield
YEAR 1 = Olivia Rose Hughes

YEAR 2 = Isla Doyle
YEAR 3 = Emma Hainey
YEAR 4 = Frasier Bailey
YEAR 5 = Sofia Glover

YEAR 6 = Zachary Lewis

School Dinner Menu
Please find below the School Dinner Menu for the 

WB 12.6.23.  Please remember to pay for your child's school
dinner a week in advance 

using the school gateway system.

Attendance winners
Attendance overall this academic year = 95.3%

Attendance Autumn Term = 94.5%
Attendance Spring Term = 95.6%

Attendance Summer Term, so far = 97.4%



Attendance this week = 97.7%



 No attendance winners this week due to only returning
on Wednesday.

EYFS Snacks
Following previous payments made last half term there will be no

charge for the EYFS snack this half term and we will review payment
requirements in the Summer 2nd Half term.



EYFS / KS1
 Alan Dearden-Speed 

Always giving 100% within all areas of
school!

KS2 
James Escosio 

Always using lovely manners.



EYFSEYFSEYFS
NewsletterNewsletterNewsletter

It’s been a short week but a busy one as we begin our final half term in
Reception. On Wednesday RL started their dance sessions with dance
teacher Miss Valentine and we all enjoyed Music and Movement. The

children have enjoyed exploring the new provision on offer as we begin
our new topic ‘Are all Minibeasts Scary?’




‘‘Why does a spider need a web?’ 
Our Big Question this week has been ‘Why does a spider need a web?’ We
have enjoyed the story of ‘The Very Busy Spider’ by Eric Carle where we

met a spider who worked hard all day long to make her web. We have
learnt that spiders are arachnids and that they even make their own by
spinning a web to catch their food. We discussed the term ‘habitat’ and

what it meant and considered the different habitats a range of
minibeasts could be found in.

For our trip on Monday the children should come to school wearing
their school uniform as usual.  If you have volunteered to help on our
trip then please attend the school office at 9.00am (RL) or 12.45pm

(RH).  Both classes of children will have lunch at school as usual.
Have a lovely weekend!

Mathematics
In Maths this week we have been working on our understanding of mass.
We have used balance scales to compare the mass of two objects before
using non-standard units to weigh objects from around the classroom. In

our fluency lessons we have also been using a brand new piece of
Mathematical equipment called a rekenrek. This has been another tool in

helping our understanding of the composition of number.



Please see Evolve if you have not already for details about our walk to
Birchfield Gardens on Monday and to give permission if you have not

already done so- thank you.



ON FRIDAY 30TH JUNE 2023, LUNT’S HEATH PRIMARY SCHOOL WILL BE
REPEATING ITS POPULAR “CAREERS DAY” AFTER THE SUCCESS OF LAST

YEAR’S EVENT.  WE HOPE THIS EXCITING OPPORTUNITY WILL PROVIDE OUR
CHILDREN WITH INFORMATION ABOUT THE IMPORTANCE OF EDUCATION,

PURSUING FURTHER EDUCATION AND ULTIMATELY THE STEPPING-STONES TO
ACHIEVE THEIR DESIRED CAREERS. IN ADDITION, ALL CHILDREN WILL

EXPERIENCE A VARIETY OF OCCUPATIONS THAT MAY BE UNFAMILIAR TO
THEM AND GIVE THEM THE CHANCE TO EXPLORE EACH CAREER AND ASK

QUESTIONS TO OUR COMPANY REPRESENTATIVES. 

THE CHILDREN ARE BEING ASKED TO COME TO SCHOOL ON THIS DAY TO
‘DRESS FOR SUCCESS’ – ATTIRE LINKED TO THEIR FUTURE ASPIRATIONS

(EXAMPLE: DOCTOR, LAWYER, NURSE, TEACHER, FIREMAN, POLICE,
SCIENTIST, VET, FOOTBALL PLAYER ETC)! HOWEVER, WE CANNOT DO THIS

WITHOUT YOU! WE APPRECIATE THAT OUR PARENTS ARE VALUABLE
MEMBERS OF OUR SCHOOL COMMUNITY AND WE ENCOURAGE YOU TO BE

INVOLVED WITH THIS HIGHLY BENEFICIAL EXPERIENCE TOO. 

IF YOU, A FAMILY MEMBER, OR FRIEND IS INTERESTED IN VOLUNTEERING TO
SPEAK ABOUT YOUR OWN PATHWAY TO YOUR DESIRED CAREER CHOICE,

PLEASE EMAIL MISS FAZACKERLEY
(REINA.FAZACKERLEY@LUNTSHEATH.HALTON.SCH.UK) PROVIDING THE

BELOW INFORMATION OR ALTERNATIVELY COMPLETE THE FORM YOU HAVE
BEEN EMAILED AND SEND IT TO SCHOOL WITH YOUR CHILD BY FRIDAY 26TH

MAY 2023. VOLUNTEER SELECTION WILL BE ON A FIRST-COME BASIS.
BRINGING STRESS BALLS, PENCILS, OR OTHER WORK-RELATED FREEBIES

FOR PUPILS WILL KEEP CHILDREN ENGAGED. 
IF YOU HAVE ANY QUESTIONS, PLEASE FEEL FREE TO CONTACT MISS

FAZACKERLEY. 

WITH YOUR CONTINUED SUPPORT, 
WE LOOK FORWARD TO THIS MEMORABLE EVENT! 

FRIDAY 30TH JUNE



mailto:reina.fazackerley@luntsheath.halton.sch.uk


WE ARE DELIGHTED TO ANNOUNCE 
THE RETURN OF 

LUNT’S HEATH HAS GOT TALENT, 2023! 

WE WELCOME ALL TALENTS, FROM SINGING, DANCE
ROUTINES, PLAYING AN INSTRUMENT, COMEDY,

MAGIC, SHOWING OFF FOOTBALL SKILLS OR ANYTHING
THAT WILL WOW THE CLASS! THESE CAN BE SOLO,

DUET OR 
GROUP ACTS. 

AUDITIONS ARE TO TAKE PLACE IN CLASS DURING
THE WEEK OF 12TH JUNE AND ONE CHILD PER CLASS
WILL BE CHOSEN AS A FINALIST AT THE END OF THE
WEEK. AUDITIONS SHOULD LAST A MAXIMUM OF 3

MINUTES.

IF YOUR CHILD HAS BEEN CHOSEN FOR THE FINAL,
THEY WILL PERFORM IN OUR LUNT’S HEATH HAS GOT
TALENT SHOW ON THE EVENING OF THURSDAY 22ND

JUNE FROM 6PM ONWARDS. 

WE ARE VERY EXCITED AND ARE LOOKING FORWARD
TO SEEING SOME AMAZING ACTS!



Secret Present Shop

Our Secret Present Shop returns to school on the 
16th June. We have a range of gifts for the children to

choose from that they bring home wrapped so they
 can be kept secret. We have a number of generic gifts
that can be purchased for any important man in their

lives, so dads, step-dads, uncles, grandads, 
we’ve got them all covered. 

Gifts will cost £2.50 and will be payable on the school
gateway.

 
For our Mother’s Day Shop this year we allowed

multiple gifts to be purchased on the gateway, this
didn’t work well unfortunately! S

o this time we ask that if you have circumstances where
your child needs to purchase two gifts, please request 

a second gift in the office and pay £2.50 in cash.



Registered Charity Application

We are currently working on our application to
become a Registered Charity. This has taken up
lots of our time as we have been focussing our

efforts on events and ensuring we have the
relevant procedures and practices set up for

becoming a Registered Charity.
 

As part of our registration we need to adopt a new
Constitution. The Constitution is our governing

document. We are therefore holding an
Extraordinary General Meeting (EGM) on 

Monday 12th June 
to formally vote on the adoption of this document.

As part of this meeting we will also be accepting
nominations for Trustees and voting on these. 

If you have any experience of volunteering for
Registered Charities and feel you could help or

would be interested in being a Trustee in the
future, please get in touch at
luntsheathpta@yahoo.com. 

You are also welcome to attend the meeting on
Monday 12th June.

mailto:luntsheathpta@yahoo.com


The New School Year

It may feel a little soon to be thinking about
September, but we are. On the 20th September

you will be able to drop in to school between 6pm
and 7pm to find out more about what the PTA does
and ask any questions or make suggestions. You’ll
be treated to hot drinks and cakes and you’ll have

the bonus of a break from the kids! If you can’t
attend but have family members who might like to
find out more and how they could help, share the

details with them and tell them to come along,
we’d love to see them as we are open to all.



MULTIPLICATIONMULTIPLICATIONMULTIPLICATION
CHAMPIONCHAMPIONCHAMPION

TOP CLASS =  CLASS 4H
TOP MATHEMATICIAN =
BENJAMIN ELLIS 4H 



SPELLINGSPELLINGSPELLING
CHAMPIONCHAMPIONCHAMPION

TOP CLASS =  CLASS 2H
TOP SPELLER =  

 MARIYAH AHMED 3L 



DATES
Diary

 SUMMER 2ND HALF     

 TERM

EYFS = Wednesday (RL Indoor / RH Outdoor) / Friday (RL Outdoor / RH Indoor)
YEAR 1 = Wednesday (1L Indoor / 1H Outdoor) / Friday (1H Indoor / 1L Outdoor)

YEAR 2 = Monday (Indoor) / Thursday (Outdoor)
YEAR 3 = Tuesday (Outdoor) / Thursday (Indoor)
YEAR 4 = Wednesday (Indoor) / Friday (Outdoor)
YEAR 5 = Monday (Outdoor) / Thursday (Indoor)
YEAR 6 = Tuesday (Indoor) / Thursday (Outdoor)



DATES
Diary

 SUMMER 2ND HALF     

 TERM CONTINUED...


